

# Le Sueur County, MN

# Tuesday, May 17, 2016 Board Meeting

## Item 10

# 11:35 a.m. Darrell Pettis, County Administrator/Engineer

RE: Award Bids CSAH 32, CR 126 and Countywide Restriping

RE: AMC Meeting

RE: Employee Appreciation Picnic

**RE: Upcoming Board Workshops** 

RE: Transit

RE: CD #38 Redetermination Update

RE: CD #40 Discussion

RE: CD #43 Discussion

**RE: SMIF Letter** 

**RE: Annual Report** 

**Staff Contact:** 

## **BID TABULATION**

Le Sueur County Projects: SAP 040-632-007; SAP 040-632-008, and CP 2116

Letting Date: May 13<sup>th</sup>, 2016, 1:00 P.M.

BIDDERS	AMOUNT BID
Central Specialties	
Crane Creek Const. 5% Bid Bond	\$2,981, 905. <sup>39</sup>
Duininck 5% Bid Bond	* 3,140,5 <b>3</b> 4.96
Knife River 5% Bid Bond	\$ 3,032,105.°1 \$ 3,229,270.°7
SMC 5% Bid Bond	\$ 3,229,270.07
Valley Paving	
Wm Mueller & Sons 5% Bid Bond	\$ 2,992,310,61
	,

#### **BID TABULATION**

Le Sueur County Project: 2016 County wide Striping

Letting Date: May 13<sup>th</sup>, 2016, 1:00 P.M.

BIDDERS	AMOUNT BID
AAA Striping 5% Bid Bond	* 181,425,°° * 183,148,59
Traffic Marking Service 5% Bid Bond	* 183,148. <sup>59</sup>

Le Sueur County Drainage Authority 88 South Park Avenue Le Center, MN 56057

May 4, 2016

Honorable Drainage Authority,

As we have started the field work for the redetermination of benefits for Le Sueur County Ditch No. 38, we have found that approximately 20% of the ditch system watershed is located in Rice County. In order to consider benefits to all potential benefitting properties it may be necessary that a Joint Le Sueur – Rice County Drainage Authority be established. It is my understanding that with this joint board, we will be able to consider the determination of benefits to all properties within the watershed.

Thank you for your consideration

Ron Ringquist, Allen Kerber, Bill Anderson

The Viewers



Celebrating 30 years of community investments

May 9, 2016

Darrell Pettis
Le Sueur County
Courthouse
88 Park Ave S
Le Center, MN 56057-1600

Thank You Mr. Pettis and County Board!

With your gift of \$3,000 to Southern Minnesota Initiative Foundation (SMIF), you are helping us to rewrite the rural narrative. More kids are entering kindergarten prepared to learn. Entrepreneurs are getting the start-up funding and the technical assistance to launch new businesses. And finally, a growing number of our region's communities are raising funds through local community foundations for a range of community improvement projects.

In our 30 years with your support, SMIF has planted many seeds of change, investing over \$96 million in our 20 county region. These seeds have taken root. On the backside of this letter are some stories of what donations like yours are making possible.

Again, thank you for your commitment to Southern Minnesota. For more information on how your donation has made a difference, visit our website at www.smifoundation.org.

Sincerely,

Tim Penny

**SMIF President & CEO** 

P.S. Please enjoy this microfiber cloth as a token of our appreciation!

Morde Jupper of (

Southern Minnesota Initiative Foundation is a 501(c) (3) organization; your gift is tax deductible. No goods or services were provided to the donor.

525 Florence Avenue | P.O. Box 695 | Owatonna, MN 55060-0695 | 507.455.3215 | www.smifoundation.org



#### **Economic Development**

West Oakland Auto Repair, located in Austin, received a small enterprise loan and one-on-one technical assistance to expand their business. This family-run, minority-owned business went from a father-and-son operation to six employees in just two years. They are now looking to expand to a larger space to serve more customers.



#### **Early Childhood Development**

Lack of affordable transportation for preschool-aged kids is an issue for many communities. One of SMIF's newest Early Childhood Initiative communities, Owatonna, came up with a solution by drawing on the support of many local partners.

Beginning this fall, a couple new buses will give around 100 pre-k kids an affordable ride to preschool!



#### **Community Development**

SMIF provides administrative and technical assistance to over 60 community groups throughout the region. One of those funds is the Watonwan Weekend Backpack Program. In the first year of the program, 200 families in need received food on weekends to ensure our youngest residents have the nutrition needed to be healthy and successful. The program will be expanding next year to reach even more families.